
Staff Council Minutes 
October 31, 2006 

 
 

 
In Attendance: Bob Casmus, Chris Walden, Lori Sipes, Kathy Welborn, Suzanne Wilson, 
Nan Whitley, Brenda McIntosh, Dorene Blakeney, Allen Hinson, Dawn Snook, Richard 
Pickel, Susan Agner and Mike Overcash. 
 
Bob opens the meeting with the discussion of campus lighting with Henry Haywood. 
Henry reports that two lights will be installed at the softball field and three will be 
installed on Robin Road near the baseball field. Henry will need to discuss the lighting 
placement near the baseball field with Coach Gantt as not to interfere with the game 
lighting.  Lighting has been improved as well along West Innes Street and there are plans 
to improve lighting and a walkway between Hedrick, S-R and the Music Building.  
 
Henry also reports that he plans another campus walk with random SGA students to 
discuss more lighting issues. This walk through will take place in the next couple of 
weeks. 
 
Allen Hinson reports that seventeen more call boxes have been requested for placement 
throughout the campus. Currently there are three call boxes in place. These boxes are 
behind Woodson, Keppel and the library. 
 
Allen also reports that security cameras have also been requested. Money for the call 
boxes and cameras will have to come from grant money.  
 
Allen assures council that card readers will be installed on the front doors of Stanback. 
 
Henry tells us that currently parking is adequate and that no additional parking will be 
added at this time. Henry says that in the future, parking maybe added on North Park. 
 
Bob will speak with Larry Farmer about some additional choices for our dental insurance.  
 
Staff Council will meet in November.  
 


